The Development Manager, Brisbane City Council, GPO Box 1434, Brisbane QLD 4001.

Or via email on Brisbane City Council’s online facility at 
https://pdonline.brisbane.qld.gov.au/masterviewUI/modules/ApplicationMaster/default.aspx?page=wrapper&key=A004447124

Dear Sir/Madam

I am writing to object to the proposed development application (A004447124) at 307 Honour Avenue, Graceville on the following grounds:

· The development fails to meet the overall purposes of the Centre or Mixed Use Code. For example: 
· The development adversely impacts on the amenity of the adjoining low-density residential properties.
· The development’s intensity, bulk, scale and form is inconsistent with the heritage character of the centre.
· The development fails to provide for open space and high quality landscaping appropriate to the use and scale of the development.
· The development fails to provide any car parking for customers, staff and visitors, which will adversely impact on the amenity of the adjoining street scape, centre activities and residential streets. 
1. Any changes to the heritage façade on Honour Ave are not supported. This is an intact, heritage listed Walter Taylor Building and should be preserved and upgraded.
1. The increase in floor space of more than 300sqm including the new shop, new kitchen and outdoor dining is not supported without parking – the centre is already under enormous pressure with the nearby residential streets parked out all day from traders. Approximately 15 on-site car parks should be provided reflective of the increase in GFA in accordance with the Transport, Access, Parking and Servicing Planning Scheme Policy.
1. The existing site cover of approximately 12% will be increased to almost 90% including the new shop, new kitchen and outdoor dining, which is an excessive intensification of the block. 
1. The new shop immediately adjoins a low density private dwelling and noise and odour levels are likely to result in adverse impacts beyond the allowable limits identified in the Centre or Mixed Use Code.
1. The rear set-back to the garage of 0.75m is grossly inadequate.
1. The side setback to the house/office of 0.6m is grossly inadequate.
1. Location of the bins in the front setback on the side boundary with the adjoining house/office is not supported and provision has not been made for on-site collection. 
1. The rear building style and materials does not reflect the existing heritage and character of the original Walter Taylor buildings.
1. The applicant has demolished all significant vegetation on the heritage-listed site and the proposed plans fail to include any landscaping, buffering to adjoin commercial and residential premises and deep planting in accordance with the requirements of the Centre or Mixed Use Code.
1. The centre includes extremely limited toilet facilities for multiple shops in the complex and no increase in toilet facilities is proposed by the applicant.

I urge Council to reject this development in its current form, as it is a gross over-development of the site. The proposal fails to comply with multiple performance solutions of the Centre or Mixed Use Code and Transport, Access, Parking and Servicing Planning Scheme Policy and would have an adverse impact on adjoining businesses and residential uses, local infrastructure and amenity, floods, and is a gross over development of the site. 
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